

P.O. Box 579, Roscoe, Texas 79545 325/766-3629 FAX 325/766-3138 www.roscoe.esc14.net

April 27, 2025

Dear Roscoe Collegiate ISD Constituents:

Please be informed that 7th Street will be under construction. The construction will take place from Monday, April 28th, thru Monday, May 5th, 2025. The construction is projected to take place during 7:30 a. m. and 5:30 p.m. The construction will be on 7th Street from Ash Street to Cedar Street. Seventh Street will be closed to traffic during construction time. The construction is being performed by the Sundt Company.

Please be further informed that school traffic on the aforementioned days will be altered. We are requesting that students be dropped off and picked up using the U-drive through between the Elementary and Secondary Campuses.

For parking during the construction, the student and staff parking will be the parking lot in front of Plowboy Stadium. You may access this parking lot using Hickory Street. Staff may also park in the parking lot directly east of flag poles.

For safety reasons, we request not to park in the parking lot directly across the event center. Walking across 7th Street during construction may be dangerous due to heavy machinery plus fresh tar may be present sticking to your shoes.

Furthermore, the parking lot between the Secondary Campus and the Central Office will not be accessible.

We thank the Sundt Company for performing the work on 7th Street. Their generous contribution and efforts will help all of our constituents as 7th Street is heavily trafficked and in desperate need of repair. Additionally, we want to thank Mr. Cheyenne Smith for being instrumental as he has been in constant communication with the Sundt Company.

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact your principal or me at (325) 766-3629.

Gracias,

Guillermo Mancha, Jr., Ed. D.

Roscoe Collegiate ISD Superintendent of Schools

